
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                   December 6, 2016 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday December 
6, 2016 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Andrea Halley, Adam McVey and Matt 
Clemmons were present. Amber Finchum was absent. 
 
Motion by Adam McVey second by Matt Clemmons to approve the minutes as presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                 Cheek-yes                                         Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                 Finchum-A                                       
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Andrea Halley second by Billie Cheek to pay all bills approved by their 
respective chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                    Cheek-yes                                    Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                    Finchum-A                                     
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
 
Chief Eimer reported on Police activities for the last month.  
 
Randy Brooks reviewed an overall report on play from the first year to current. Numbers 
are increasing every year. 
Keith Gardner reported that the Carport for the salt bin will be completed tomorrow. 
Work on the New City Hall building continues. Heating and cooling work will be 
completed soon. Street lights at the golf course subdivision were repaired. 
 
Mayor Finchum brought up the dead ash trees again. We have lists that will be worked on 
in the spring. 
Mayor Finchum reported that there is no new progress on water main easements. 
Mayor gave the Council information on City Code violations by our officer. 
 
Mayor Finchum brought up the topic of the City Christmas tree. Discussion over 
removing that tree and possibly replacing it with an artificial tree. 
 



Mayor and Council discussed City employee Health Insurance. BCBS offering same 
coverage as last year at a lower rate. 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Matt Clemmons to accept the same insurance plan. 
 
Roll Call: 
                 Cheek-yes                                         Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                 Finchum-A                                       
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
Mayor and Council discussed Gift Certificates for employees for the holidays. Mayor 
suggested $50.00 for each for both Thanksgiving and Christmas. 
 
Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Andrea Halley to give certificates in the amount of 
$50.00. 
 
Roll Call: 
                 Cheek-yes                                         Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                 Finchum-A                                       
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Adam McVey to adjourn meeting. 
  
Roll Call: 
                    Cheek-yes                                    Halley-A 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                    Finchum-yes                                     
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30pm 
Kelly Embery 
City Secretary 


